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Division of Public Health 

ILSP Important Notice 

For Independent Living Supports Program (ILSP) 

participants enrolling after March 31,2024 

Welcome to the Independent Living Supports Pilot (ILSP) program! The ILSP program is a Wisconsin 

Department of Health Services (DHS) program funded through the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA).  

Enrollment timeline 

DHS has decided to extend the ILSP enrollment deadline past March 31st, 2024. While you will have access to 

the full $7,200 program benefit, you may have less than one year to spend the funds.  All services must be 

rendered and claims submitted by June 30, 2025. 

 

Important dates 

• June 30, 2025: Last date to spend ILSP funds 

• June 30, 2025: Last date for claims or reimbursement submission 

 

Best practices 

To receive services faster, you may want to consider the following best practices: 

• Think about what you want before your service plan appointment.  If you come with ideas, you may 

receive your services sooner. 

• Finish all your enrollment paperwork with the aging and disability resource center (ADRC) promptly. 

• Work with the ADRC to choose a vendor already registered with the program. This will reduce the time 

needed for provider enrollment. 

• Make sure your Non-Professional In-Home Service Provider (NPP) fills out and submits their paperwork 

promptly. 

• If you want to buy equipment or have a home or vehicle modification costing more than $1,000, let 

ADRC staff know as soon as possible. The ADRC will help you promptly schedule a referral for the 

necessary assessment. 

• Ensure that all your providers and NPPs know the last day to provide services is June 30, 2025. 

• Ensure that all your providers and NPPs know the last day to submit a claim is June 30, 2025. No claims 

submitted after June 30, 2025, can be paid through the ILSP program. 


